## SEMINOLE COUNTY COMMUNITY TRAFFIC SAFETY TEAM January 28, 2014 Meeting

## Attendees:

Robin Butler, SCFD
Anthony Washington, Metro Plan
Sheryl Bradley, HNTB/FDOT
Mike Blinn, SCTE
Ryan Bonk, ASPD
Will Maxwell, WSPD
Joe Steward, FDOT
Dave Andrews, SCPW

Terri Touchton, SCFD
Mark Pergola, SCSO
Shad Smith, SCPW
James Roark, SCPS
Byrdell Hancock, ASPD
Greg Larkin, UCFPD
Robert Asbill, FHP
Tim Pehlke, UCF Walking School Bus

Robin called the meeting to order at 9:00 am. Will Maxwell made motion to approve December minutes and Robert Asbill seconded with change made to date on January meeting on last page, from 27<sup>th</sup> to 28th.

Robin reviewed the calendar through April. Discussion ensued regarding Bike Week, March  $7^{th} - 16^{th}$  with Will advising we had booth at Seminole Harley. Other discussion included:

- Need new "Protect Your Melons" banner for front
- Need CTST Banner
- Need T-shirts Joe advised he can get T Shirts with reflective lettering for \$4 through man at his church
- Whether to change "helmet" to "helmets" on back
- Terri will do schedule and post at <a href="http://www.seminolecountyfl.gov/dps/ctst/education.aspx">http://www.seminolecountyfl.gov/dps/ctst/education.aspx</a>.
   Those wishing to donate their time working the booth should advise Terri by e-mail of dates/times

Mark Pergola advised that SO had holiday operation resulting in 70 tickets in one hour on I-4.

Discussion regarding 419 and High Street. Will advised that Winter Springs will be doing an ops at this location.

Discussion regarding Dike Road between Howell Branch and Rand Road. Robin to pull EMS reports for this section.

## **Fatality Review**

- December 13, 2013 Mitchell Hammock & Clara Lee Evans Way work zone related and possible judgment issue.
- December 29, 2013 SR 434 & Palm Drive Robert advised of 3" drop off in this area work zone related.

CTST Meeting January 28, 2014 Page Two

• January 1, 2014 – Oak Haven Drive & Red Oak Circle – no action required

• January 21, 2014 – SR 436 & Sedgefield Circle – no action required

## **Roadway Safety Assessment Team**

• Slavia & 426 – signs are up - remove

• Milwee & Church – signs are in - remove

• 25<sup>th</sup>/Ridgewood/Club – can be removed

Sheryl advised that the Safety Grant cycle is open and applications are being accepted through March 31st for education, equipment and enforcement. Those interested can go to website under resources. She advised that Safety Matrix should be utilized.

Jim Roark advised he would be forwarding list of locations with violations.

Mike Blinn advised he would be forwarding list of confirmation lights.

There being no further discussion, meeting was adjourned.

NEXT MEETING: February 25, 2014 at Public Safety Building, 150 Bush Blvd., Room 104-105